

## Market Hub Partners Management Inc.

March 19, 2008

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Sarnia Airport Storage Pool Project Application (EB-2008-0002)

Market Hub Partners Management Inc. and AltaGas Ltd.

On behalf of Sarnia Airport Storage Pool Limited Partnership (the "Applicant")

The Applicant understands that the Board has received submissions and/or requests for participation from the following parties with respect to EB-2008-0002:

- Sun-Canadian Pipe Line, c/o Mr. Edward F. Karpiel, dated February 20, 2008
- Ms. Louise Love on behalf of Ms. Herondina Tavares and Mr. Paul Tavares, dated February 22, 2008 (The Applicant provided the requested response on February 25, 2008)
- Mr. Robert L. Williams, dated February 22, 2008
- Ms. Anna Muscedere, dated February 26, 2008
- Mr. Ellis W. Manning, Jr., dated February 27, 2008
- Mr. D'Arcy D. W. Bell, on behalf of Mr. Tom and Ms. Loretta Rocca, dated February 27, 2008
- Mr. Peter and Ms. Andreina Bernardi, dated February 27, 2008 (further correspondence received March 10, 2008)
- Mr. Brett King, on behalf of SS Greenhouses, dated February 28, 2008
- Mr. Roger Thurston, dated March 7, 2008

All of the parties providing a submission or request for participation have been forwarded a copy of the Application and Pre-filed Evidence, including the Environmental and Socio-Economic Assessment.

The Applicant has reviewed all of the submissions noted above and, based on the issues identified in those submissions, believes that these issues can be addressed most efficiently through a written proceeding.

If you have any questions with regards to our submissions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Jim Redford, P. Eng.

Vice-President (519) 436-4577 (519) 358-4449 (fax)

jredford@spectraenergy.com

cc. Mr. Laurie Smith, Q.C. (Bennett Jones)